Pittsfield Town Hall 85 Main Street Pittsfield, NH 03263

Minutes of the Cemetery Trustees - Thursday, July 18, 2019

Members present: Cedric Dustin, Pat Heffernan, and Cara Marston

Meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m. at the Pittsfield town hall.

New Business:

- 1. Right to Inter Certificates were signed:
 - a. Smith Hillside Section D, Lot I-6
 - b. Hathaway Hillside Section D, Lot C-7
- 2. 2019 Floral Park Cemetery Maintenance The Trustees discussed the maintenance of the cemetery this season. Other than a recent request to trim both sides of the fence (which Tyler agreed to do right away), there have been no other complaints.
- 3. The Selectmen received a complaint from a resident by the Thyng Memorial about a Pokemon Go battle stop that is attracting increased traffic and hanging around at the Thyng Memorial cemetery section. The resident has complained but the Pokemon folks have said that the request needs to come from the landowner. All Trustees were in agreement that the congregation is not appropriate in the cemetery. Marston to lodge a formal request for the Cemetery Trustees and Board of Selectmen.
- 4. Cemetery map proposal from Brown Engineering was reviewed, Marston explained that the proposed work involved using a drone to gather GPS coordinates on the sites/stones to save the cost of traditional surveying. Heffernan will work on getting some more estimates. This will be discussed more with the 2020 budget proposal.

No other business was conducted.